## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

November 23, 2021

President Joseph R. Biden, Jr. The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave., NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Biden:

We support the Western States Sheriffs' Association's call for Secretary Mayorkas to be removed from his position as Secretary of Homeland Security.

Congress has ordered the Secretary of Homeland Security to maintain operational control of our border. Secretary Mayorkas has failed to carry out this order.

Secretary Mayorkas has consistently implemented policies that have weakened our border security and incentivized illegal immigration. He has consistently worked to undo successful policies that were put in place by the Trump administration that were working to secure our border.

Under his watch, more than 1.6 million aliens have attempted to illegally cross the southern border. This number does not include the hundreds of thousands of illegal aliens that were not encountered by U.S. Customs and Border Protection (CBP).

Vast quantities of illegal drugs have entered our country because CBP agents were distracted addressing large groups of illegal aliens surging across the border. These drugs are responsible for countless American deaths.

You must remove Secretary Mayorkas and replace him with an individual committed to securing our border.

Sincerely,

Member of Congress

Brian Babin, D.D.S. Member of Congress

Matthew Rosendale, Sr. Member of Congress

Randy K. Weber Member of Congress

and K. Wiln

Bd Mill

Bob Gibbs Member of Congress

210 A

Louie Gohmert Member of Congress

Debbie Lesko

Member of Congress



Mo Brooks Member of Congress

Member of Congress

Jody Hice

**Bob Good** 

Member of Congress

Scott Perry Member of Congress

Chip Roy Member of Congress

Ronny L. Jackson Member of Congress Jodey C. Arrington Member of Congress

Paul A. Gosar, D.D.S. Member of Congress